## **Northview PTO Board Minutes**

April 6, 2015 - Dunn Brothers Eagan

In Attendance

Northview Staff Members: Kerri Town

NVPTO Board Members: Heather Lorentz (President) Sara Moran (Vice President), Heather Bronwell (Treasurer)

and Colleen Frank (Co-Secretary)

**NVPTO Members:** Pete Keller and Sue Groskreutz

**Call to Order** President Heather Lorentz called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.

**Introductions** Heather Lorentz welcomed everyone and began introductions. Those in attendance

made introductions.

**Meeting Minutes** 

The PTO is in need of a president, vice president and treasurer for the 2015-2016 school year. Heather Lorentz put together a sheet stating all of the duties for each office. She also did some research and determined that in order to have a board there must be a treasurer but the rest of the officer positions can be rotated throughout the year.

The fiscal year will end on June 30<sup>th</sup>, 2015 and the new board will take over on July 1<sup>st</sup> 2015. The next meeting is May 18<sup>th</sup>, 2015 where any new board members will be voted in. The PTO will continue to advertise for new officers until then. The possibility of using technology during meetings was tabled, the thought being that maybe more people would be interested if they did not have to physically attend meetings.

The spring Box Top contest will be coming. Look for more information to come!

Northview is in need of a coordinator to run the Color Run in the fall. PTO will also advertise for this position. If a coordinator is not found and we decide to go back to Chip Shoppe in the fall a contract is needed soon.

Carnival preparation is in full swing, There will not be a dunk tank this year but rather a dance contest with some staff members. A majority of the advertising will be done on the PTO website this year under the carnival tab.

Adjourned 6:45 pm

NVPTO.minutes.2015.4.6 page 1